MUNICIPALITY OF DIGBY

P.O. BOX 429 DIGBY NOVA SCOTIA BOV 1A0

Alain Muise, CAO

Municipality of the District of Argyle
5 J. E. Hatfield Court

PO Box 10

Tusket, N.S.

BOW 3MO

Sent via email to admuise@munargyle.com

September 28, 2023
Dear Mr. Muise,

Pursuant to Section 206(5) of the Municipal Government Act, please find enclosed a copy of the
Public Hearing notice regarding the adoption of a revised Municipal Planning Strategy and Land-

Use By-Law.

The revisions are to meet the requirements of the Municipal Government Act as well as other
prescribed mandatory content.

The documents can be viewed on our website at www.digbymun.ca. Should you wish to
provide comment you can do so between now and October 24, 2023.

Sincerely,

Jeff Sunderland
Chief Administrative Officer

TEL. 902-245-4777 FAX. 902-245-5748



"Dighy

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Municipal Planning Strategy and Land-Use By-Law

The Province has mandated that all municipalities have a Municipal Planning Strategy
and Land-Use By-Law that meets the requirements listed in the Municipal Government
Act as well as other prescribed mandatory content.

The Municipality of Digby has drafted an MPS and LUB that meets the requirements and
the first reading of each took place at the Council Meeting on September 26, 2023. The
documents can be viewed on the Municipal website at www.digbymun.ca

A Public Hearing about the MPS and LUB will be held on October 24, 2023 at 4:00 p.m.
at the Municipal Office, located at 12548 Highway 217, Seabrook, Nova Scotia.

Jeff Sunderland
Chief Administrative Officer/Municipal Clerk



